GOOLE FIELDS PARISH COUNCIL.
Minutes from the meeting held on 18th May 2015  at 7.30pm at Oak Lodge, Hook.

Present; Cllrs M.Dougherty, M.Belton, F.Cawkwell, and J.Oldridge.
Apologies; None received
Declarations of interest; None recorded
Minutes of the last two meetings were read by the clerk and confirmed as true and correct records and both were signed by the chairman.

Elections of a chairman were discussed with the proposal that Cllr Dougherty remains in this role for the next year. This was proposed by M.Belton and seconded by J.Oldridge.
Cllr Dougherty accepted the role for another year and signed the acceptance form.

Elections of a vice chairman were discussed with the proposal that Cllr Cawkwell remains in this role for the next year. This was proposed by J.Oldridge and seconded by M.Belton.
Cllr Cawkwell accepted the role for another year and signed the acceptance form.
Following on from the new four year term of office ERYC have notified the clerk that there is now a vacancy for a new councillor. John Barker has spoken to the clerk expressing an interest in re-joining the parish council and it was resolved by all present to co-opt him back onto the parish council. The clerk will send out the declaration forms and notify ERYC. The four newly re-elected councillors have all now signed their declaration of acceptance forms for the next four year period. The clerk will forward these forms onto ERYC.
The accounts for year ending March 31st 2015 were circulated with accompanying invoices and bank statements. All councillors present approved the accounts and the chairman signed the accounts book. The audit was also approved as accurate and signed by the chairman.

The clerk will post the audit forms now they are signed.
The clerk has now received the £1000 precept money into the bank account. It was noted that due to the decreasing bank reserves the next precept request will need increasing to meet the parish council expenses.
Cheques approved at the meeting for payment were;

Clerk annual salary/expenses cheque £860

Came and Company insurance £159.00

Julie Walker audit £50.00
The clerk has received correspondence from ERYC asking that a decision regarding the Code of Conduct is reached. The parish council need to either adopt the ERYC code or form their own code. It was resolved that GFPC formally adopt the ERYC code of conduct dated 25th July 2012. The clerk will notify ERYC.

The clerk requested a pay increase as the agreed increase for a 3 year period had come to an end. The clerk left the room during this discussion.
It was agreed to award the clerk an annual increase of £100 for a further 3 year period. Cllr Belton declared an interest in this discussion and did not participate in the discussion and decision.
The clerk accepted this proposal and a salary cheque was approved and signed at the meeting.
The clerk has received a letter from ERYC notifying the parish council that the annual community fund for Goole Fields wind farm is now set up and applications for projects can now be made. It was resolved that at the moment no projects require funding but the councillors are now aware of the fund and will apply if future projects can be found.
Cllr Oldridge notified the council of a subsided manhole cover along the A161 road near Field House Farm entrance. The clerk will report this to ERYC immediately.
As there were no other matters arising the meeting closed at 8.40pm
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